Objectives of the
Voter Notification to the County Elections Department
The Mesa County Election Reform group has identified 3 actions you can take to improve our election procedures.  The actions are:  1) Fill out the attached form and a voter registration form; 2) present them in-person at the Election Office, 200 Spruce St., before July 1, 2025; and 3) request a mail-in-ballot in-person at the Election Office on Monday, Sept 22, 2025.  The objectives of these actions are:
1. Demonstrate voter enthusiasm for returning to IN-PERSON voting on ELECTION DAY.  This reduces the time available for a malicious person to know how many ballots have to be altered and actually alter the ballots to change the outcome of an election.  It also informs the Colorado Legislature you want to return to election day voting.
1. Demonstrate voter enthusiasm to eliminate Vote-by-Mail by requesting a ballot NOT be mailed to you and inform the Colorado Legislature of your desire.
a.  Vote-by-Mail has no “chain of custody” control while your ballot is in the custody of the US Postal Service as opposed to in-person voting.  “Chain of Custody” procedures are enforced in every other election procedure except Vote-by-Mail.  The USPS has the resources to maliciously alter election results.
b.  Mesa County is prosecuting two people who stole 20 un-voted ballots from mailboxes and voted them with false signatures.  All 20 were rejected for false signatures, but 3 were accepted and counted after review by election judges.
c.  If your Vote-by-Mail ballot is stolen and counted, when you show up to vote in-person, you are given a provisional ballot which is only counted if your mail ballot is discovered still in the envelope.
d. Two US Presidents, Jimmy Carter and Donald Trump, have warned us Vote-By-Mail enables election fraud.
1. Requesting a mail-in-ballot at the Election Office on Monday, Sept 22 is an action you can take to try to stop a Vote-By-Mail ballot being mailed to you.
1. [bookmark: _GoBack]Demonstrate a willingness to re-register to vote by re-registering to vote.  There are many entries in the Voter Registration List of people who have never appeared before an election official.  These entries can be exploited by people who seek to submit ballots using those names.  By reregistering in-person you demonstrate both a willingness to do so, and reduce the number of entries the Election office has to verify in seeking to improve the validity of the voting roles.  
Registration form available here: 
https://www.sos.state.co.us/pubs/elections/vote/VoterRegFormEnglish.pdf


